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All India Road Transport Workers’ Federation strongly condemns the illegal and 
undemocratic suspension of 8 MPs of Upper house of Parliament. Expression of dissent is 
the Fundamental Right guaranteed under the Constitution of India. Members of the 
Parliament has the Right to demand the Government for a division on any disputed Bill. 
Records states that even one MP demands for Division, voting should take place. In spite 
of all these suspending the Honorable members of the Opposition is highly objectionable 
and it is nothing but burying the Democracy and Ethics/Procedures of the House. 
 

The present Modi Government II is totally surrendered to the Indian and 
Multinational Corporates and crushing the voice of the citizens of the nation, who voted 
them to power. This is proving the Dictatorial attitude of the Government. In the days to 
come this attitude will be more vigorous and wider as the Government is going to sell out 
the precious Natural Resources and the public Sector Undertakings to the Indian and 
Multinational Corporates. 
 

In the same session of the Parliament, the Government moved some bills to amend 
the Labour Laws by Codification in the name of ease of doing business. This will make the 
entire working class particularly the unorganized sector workers as slaves. Ease of doing 
business means exploiting the working class mercilessly for the greedy profits. 

 
This is the time for one and all to rise to the occasion and come against the anti-

worker/anti-people/anti- nation policies of the Modi Government. All India Road 
Transport Workers’ Federation appeals to all the Transport Workers in the country to 
organize protests against the suspensions of the honorable Members of the Parliament 
and also to make the protest actions on 23rd September, the call given by the Central 
Trade Unions against the policies of the Modi Government a grand success. 
              
                        
                                                                                                                  Yours sincerely 

                                   
                                         (K.K. DIVAKARAN) 
                                       General Secretary 
  



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                     


